
December 13, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Chris Bisbee.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items
were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present.
Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the November 8 , November 23 ,th rd

December 6  meetings. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made. Motionth

carried unanimously. 
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. It was announced that the 2022 budget had been
advertised as available for inspection. A special meeting was advertised for 7:00 p.m.,
December 30 , for the adoption of the Budget and any other issue which may come before theth

Board.
Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were washed out in a couple of areas in the last heavy rain.
The Crew fixed the washouts, roads were being graded when the weather was right, and 
potholes were being filled. They took care of downed trees with the last storm. They may do
some ditching if the weather holds.
Nothing to report on Recreation.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to set snow removal expenses as the 2022 County Liquid Fuels
project. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 
Zoning permits issued were reviewed by the Board.
Sal Fedele made a motion to retain Fritzer Shunk as the Uniform Construction Code inspector
for Greenfield Township. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made. Motion
carried unanimously. 
No subdivisions were presented.
Nothing from the Planning Commission.
Kevin Bartlett reported that the Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company’s ambulance
call volume was still up compared to last year at this time. The new tanker was in the shop for
DEF problems.  
Nothing on the Zoning Ordinance revisions. 
The American Rescue Plan rulings on allowable expenditures have not been finalized, with no
date given for finalization. 
Discussion regarding hiring an additional employee was held off until January. 
No new business was presented. 
No interest in Schools & Seminars. 
An Executive Session was called to discuss personnel issues from 7:10 until 7:23. No action
was taken after the Executive Session. 
No final public comment was presented. 
Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3545 through 3569 and
PLGIT 11037 through 11061. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made.
Motion carried unanimously.
Steve Rathmann made a motion to adjourn. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was 
made. Motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


